APPENDIX 10: Additional project information
[bookmark: _GoBack]Community Cinema overview from Shortwave Cinema
Dear residents of Somers Town
We are delighted to have the opportunity to submit to the Community development team and the planning department at Camden Council a letter of support for the proposed regeneration scheme at the above referenced property.  As a community focused cinema owner / operator, we would like to propose converting a designated building or move into a new build, as part of the scheme. Thereby providing an accessible sympathetically designed Community cinema with café bar facilities, that will showcase the latest in independent and quality films tailored to local communities demand.
Background to PFDK/ Shortwave Cinema Bermondsey Square
Our Cinema, a single screen independent, local cinema and café bar, was founded in 2009 and based on a strong community focused philosophy that: 
· Provides customers with a first-class cinema-going experience, using the highest standards of comfort, sound and image as expected by contemporary audiences.
· Offers a wide range of content that includes main stream, independent, art-house, film festivals and live artistic events that reflects the demand of the local communities.
· Employs local staff and uses local suppliers where possible.
· Provides a space for corporate, college and community seminars, events & educational screenings.
Shortwave Cinema’s site
Shortwave Cinema opened its doors in 2009, in the newly redeveloped Bermondsey Square.  In 2011, this development won the Best Public Space award given by London First in conjunction with the mayor, the Royal Town Planning Institute and London Councils.  The cinema has become a key focal point for Bermondsey residents and visitors alike, and so allows the developer and Southwark Council to promote it as a new and dynamic cultural resource in the area.  
Having successfully delivered a local, single-screen independent cinema bar, we are keen to share our experiences and offer with other neighbourhoods. We want to identify areas where there is strong demand for a neighbourhood cinema, and work with local community groups and councils to deliver it. We are not a faceless chain looking to expand its portfolio; we are an independent cinema with a commitment to our community and a proven track record.
Shortwave Cinema’s proposal to Camden Council planning and the owner
Shortwave Cinema’s proposal is work in partnership to provide a community focused cinema with an integrated café bar as part of the scheme that architects and residents envisage. We feel that our offer would complement and potentially enhance the activities of the other cultural and educational institutions in the area. 
Potential benefits of Shortwave Cinema Café bar to the Somers Town Area
Shortwave already has strong links with the area, as Shortwave’s co-director, David P. Kelly, was born nearby at Mornington Crescent and also attended a local secondary school on Prince of Wales Road. 
David has organised film festival events at the Camden Irish centre for the Mayor of London’s office on a regular basis over the last ten years ,and has raised funds for the local Camden charity ‘Return to Aisling’, with its patron Ardal O’ Hanlon (Father Ted).he has been a supporter of a community cinema in Somers Town for two years now .His parents were also married at the local Church in Somers Town.
In addition, to our strong sense and understanding of the local community, we believe that our Cinema could bring a number of the following benefits to the area
· Somers Town is distinctive with its popular village feel and has a good and increasing proportion of independent retailers, attractive and lively cafes and restaurants. As an independent cinema, Shortwave would complement and enhance the growing cultural offerings around the busy junction and adjacent streets.
· Our cinema would provide an attractive, inclusive offer to local residents where currently none exists.
· Our Cinema would draw more footfall to the area, potentially providing business benefits to other venues in the area.
· Our Cinema would offer discounted rates of hire to local not-for profit organisations, such as Camden Young Peoples Services, Minds Mental Health Support Service, and the National Youth Agency.    Additionally, our Cinema would undertake an active outreach to older members of the community by offering them an affordable venue in which to enjoy films and socialise. 
· Our Cinema proposes that all the local primary and secondary schools would be able to use the venue during the school term on discounted terms. 
· Educational programmes would provide much in-demand skills in the flourishing London creative industries market.
· The cinema would create employment opportunities for the local community and focus wherever possible on using local suppliers.
· We will be using high quality design and materials when refurbishing the interior and any exterior lights and cinema signs, thus complementing the ambience of the neighbourhood and the listed building feel to the main building.

Given the success at our Bermondsey site and the strong local support we have started to garner for the second site, we feel that our proposal would bring many long-term benefits to this part of Somers Town.  We suggest it may be of interest for you and your colleagues to visit Shortwave Cinema (shortwavecinema.com) in the coming months so that you may gain a first-hand understanding of our business model and how we interact with the local community.
Should you have any questions with regards to our letter of interest please feel to contact me. I remain
Sincerely,
David P. Kelly
Director
For and on behalf of
PFDK cinema  Ltd
